ELK VALLEY MINOR HOCKEY ASSOCIATION
REGULAR MEETING

ELKFORD SKI HILL
AUGUST 28TH, 2012 AT 6:30 PM
Attendance

Kevin Atherton    Neil Smithies    Kelvin Hughes    Laina White    Blaine Beranek    Mike Ogden    Tammy Ogden    Lori Bouvier    Dwight Kerkhoven    Ulrike Sliworsky    Mike Chala
Meeting called to order at 6:37pm

Previous minutes accepted by Laina, 2nd by Blaine – all in favour
Agenda – No Changes – accepted by Blaine, 2nd by Dwight – all in favour

Presidents Report
· Start of a new season – Still looking for a new President
· New appointments:
· Ulrike Sliworsky will be taking on the Registrar position

· Mike Chala will be taking on High Country

· Mike Ogden will be taking over as Equipment Manager

· Jera Kipnik will be taking over as Coach Coordinator

· Tammy Ogden will be looking after Wild Wear

· Neil Smithies accepted another term as Vice President

· We are still looking for a Referee Scheduler so everyone should be thinking of someone who might be interested
Treasurer’s report – Accepted by Blaine, 2nd by Lori – all in favour
· We have $11,946 in the General Account and $30,514 in the Gaming Account
· Still having issues with finalizing gaming licences in order to get new ones for this year
New Business
· Cost and Politics Sub-Committee Report
· Group consisted of Mike Chala, Shawna Klein, Blaine Beranek, Kevin Atherton
· Met to determine how to get kids/keep kids in hockey

· Came up with several suggestions, but 3 recommendations:

1) Loosen rules on fundraising – teams rewarded for additional fundraising

· To be controlled by the EVMH board – one letter to businesses

· Certain events must be sanctioned by BC Hockey for insurance

· Events such as bottle drives would be opened up

· To be discussed further
2) Change Registration Rates by Offering Discounts – incentives for new kids
· Offer 50% discount for new registrants

· Offer 50% discount to players that bring in new players

· Discussion on variances on these two suggestions including 50% off for all pre-novice and all returning hockey players

· Motion put forward by Blaine Beranek – 2nd by Dwight – all in favour

MOTION – Moved that Elk Valley Minor Hockey offer a 50% discount to all kids joining Minor Hockey for the first time.  The acceptance criterion is that the player was not registered in our or any association last year.  This offer is to be extended to any EVMHA players that were not registered last year, but have returned to play hockey with the association.  Existing players referring a new player as described above will also be eligible for a 50% discount on their registration.  A 50% discount is also to be offered to all Pre-novice players for the 2012-2013 season.  This motion is only related to the current year and will be revisited again next year.

3) Organize a Banquet to Start the Season
· All players and parents would be invited to the event
· Items such as a guest speaker, a road hockey tournament or anything that might get parents and players to attend

· Could incorporate the “Smoker” into this event to enlighten the parents

· More discussion to take place on this suggestion

· Other suggestions included:  a mentor for the pre-novice parents, a tournament coordinator, promote more Fernie participation in the association and board, prepare a start of the season poster on Parent Respect
· Registration Night – Wednesday September 5th in Elkford & Thursday September 6th in Sparwood

· Kevin to get forms ready and help Ulrike get ready

· Laina and Ulrike will be present for registration nights – will need additional help

· Fernie players have all been released and will be required to register with EVMHA

· Will see how registration goes before we book any tryouts for rep teams

· Jersey Replacement – Will need to look at sponsors for some replacements

· There is a new set missing and need to be located

· Bantam House jersey’s were mouldy

· Midget Team’s are still with the head coach from last year
· Suggestion that we look at a different vendor for our jerseys which everyone agreed to
Directors’ Reports
· East Kootenay – Kelvin Hughes - Meeting was Monday August 27th
· Adopted previous meeting minutes and agenda – added Glacier Fine Appeal

· EK BC Hockey Director’s Report
· East Kootenay has an opportunity to host Provincials in Midget Tier 4 and PeeWee Tier 3
· Need to know if any association is interested in hosting – this week
· Cranbrook interested in hosting Bantam and Midget Tier 2
· Need a letter from Cranbrook and Windermere for their teams to participate in the Alberta leagues for Tier 2 teams and Ladies’ teams.  Elk Valley has supplied their letter.
· East Kootenay is still looking for a Referee in Chief (RCM)
· Graham Waugh will still coordinate clinics but unable to do the rest
· Hockey Canada Safety Person (HCSP) – Al Collinson from Kimberley to look after
· Female Coordinator – Brad Park from Cranbrook
· High Performance Male Coordinator – Ross Bidinger – Windermere
· High Performance Female Coordinator – Jay Elliot – Cranbrook
· BC Hockey AGM – Body Checking (continued) in PeeWee passed by slim margin
· need people to attend BC Hockey AGM to vote for these items such as this or send proxies in with those attending
· Noted that USA hockey has already removed bodychecking in PeeWee
· Statistics will show whether participation increases and injuries are reduced
· EK BC Hockey Coach Coordinator
· December 1st will be deadline for all clinics again this year
· Won’t book any Development 1 clinics until after tiering
· Many more resources available online at BC Hockey and Hockey Canada
· EK BC Hockey RCM – None in the position
· EK BC Hockey HCSP – Not in attendance
· EK BC Hockey Female Coordinator – Not in attendance
· Old Business
· Tiering to take place the two weekends after Thanksgiving
· Need to have who will host which divisions for next meeting
· Golden willing to host Atoms – May not have enough ice!
· New Business
· Glacier appealing last year’s fine – moved to next meeting
· NEXT MEETING IS IN SEPTEMBER 17, 2012 AT 7PM AT CRANBROOK REC PLEX
· High County – Mike Chala
· Mike accepted books for High Country
· Need to get Mike registered as a signing authority on account
· Referee in Chief & Referee Coordinator – Dwight Kerkhoven
· Looking for a coordinator
· Looking at dates for scorekeeping clinics

· Looking at dates for Referee Clinics
· Coach Coordinator – Jera Kipnik
· Accepted position over the phone
· Will be reviewing applications once registration is done and teams assembled
· Registrar – Ulrike Sliworsky
· Accepted position from Tammy Ogden

· Will be preparing for Elkford and Sparwood Registrations
· Public Relations – Deanna Chala – not in attendance
· Mike Chala reported on her behalf – nothing to report as yet
· Ice Coordinator – Shawna Klein – not in attendance
· Ice to go in week of September 24th in Elkford and Sparwood
· Risk Manager – Blaine Beranek
· Nothing to report as yet
· Equipment Manager – Mike Ogden
· Mike Ogden accepted the position
· Neil Smithies to help Mike get orientated

· Lots of socks and pucks to start the year
· Special Events – Lori Bouvier
· Date of “Smoker” to be determined at a later meeting
· Fundraising – Monique Lee – not in attendance
· Nothing to report
· Female Coordinator – Shaun Bilodeau – not in attendance
· Nothing to report
· Webmaster

· Still looking for someone to look after it
Directors’ reports accepted and moved by Laina, 2nd by Ulrike – all in favour
Old business
· Still need to fill a few positions – need to keep inquiring on anyone that would like to get involved
Next meeting is Wednesday, September 12, 2012 at 6:30pm at the Sparwood Public Library
